

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

January 17, 2018

J. Bruin Manager, Parks and Open Space Design

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on January 16, 2018 resolved:

- 12. That the following actions be taken with respect to the 1st Report of the Cycling Advisory Committee, from its meeting held on December 20, 2017:
- a) the Municipal Council BE ADVISED that the Cycling Advisory Committee supports the provincial allocation of the 2017 Ontario Municipal Commuter Cycling Program monies, in the amount of \$3.3 million, toward projects such as the north branch of the Thames Valley Parkway; it being noted that the north branch is a Council-approved project that has been awaiting funding; and,
- b) clauses 1 to 14, 16 and 17, BE RECEIVED. (12/2/CWC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /kmm

cc: Chair and Members, Cycling Advisory Committee